
 

TOWN COMMISSION MEETING 

December 13, 2022 at 6:30 PM 

 

 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: 

 

Discussion, Town wide Fire Inspections 

 

SUBJECT: 

 

Chief Carbon will give report for discussion that as of December 1, 2022, 

the Town of Dundee Fire Department began commencement of Town 

wide annual fire inspections for all businesses. 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 

 

The Dundee Fire Department kicked of its Fire Prevention initiative on 

December 1, 2022. All businesses within the town limits will be 

inspected for fire code compliance annually. This initiative will not only 

bring the department into compliance but will also significantly reduce 

the chance of fire and promote life safety with our businesses. This task 

will be accomplished by increasing the number of state certified fire 

inspectors. Until recently, we had one part time firefighter with the 

required state certification. Assistant Chief Ray Hunt has now received 

his certification giving the Town two certified inspectors and another that 

will be on staff soon. To complete the goal of all businesses inspected, 

the department will dedicate a minimum of 8 hours per week for fire 

inspections. 

FISCAL IMPACT: None 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: None 

ATTACHMENTS: Town Hall sample inspection. 

 


